
Headteacher’s Message:  

Dear Parents/ Carers,   
I do hope you and your families are all keeping well? 
  
Numbers in school this week have dropped after we have had staff and pupils self-isolating at home. 
We hope the learning packs we are sending each week have kept those at home busy. Although this 
form of learning will never replace the opportunities from pupils being in school, we hope it is sup-
porting some engagement in continuing learning at home and providing some structure for the day, 
whilst in lockdown. 
  
Those in school have continued to show us excellent involvement in lessons and their daily enthusi-

asm continues to impress. We look forward to those pupils and staff who have been absent returning to the school at the 
start of next week, bringing us closer to a full workforce and student body. 
  
The half term has flown by and we only now have 2 weeks until the February half term break. The longer and brighter days 
that we see coming now will give us all renewed hope that we can, at some point in the near future, get the school back to 
its pre pandemic ways of working. 
  
Can I remind you that school will close for the half term break on Thursday 11th February at 3.15pm for pupils. Friday 
12th is a staff INSET day in school. School will reopen for the second half of the spring term on Monday 22nd February at 
9.00am. 
  
Very best wishes for the weekend. 
  

A Moloney 

@StJohnVianneySc 

Under the Sea is the half term topic for some of our students at school who are exploring books and lit-
erature with a sea theme! Miss Shaw, Miss Mollard and Miss Murphy have been sharing lots of stories 
with their classes! There’s been a right 'Commotion in the Ocean!'  
 
Having a theme running through the pupils' work is an excellent way for them 
to 'connect the dots' and link ideas together.  It also means that literacy flows 
more easily through the whole curriculum giving a holistic approach to learn-
ing and increased development of understanding core vocabulary and con-
text.  The pupils in our nurture type classes really benefit from this way of 
learning. Ms Nesbitt   

St John Vianney School have made an amazing promotional video featuring some of our students. The link 

below will take you to our very own YouTube channel, where you will be able to view the ‘Virtual Open Even-

ing ‘.  

  https://youtube.com/playlist?list=PL4U6_IdEILwrYIeEYjsLHG4DlTeurUl6M  

We hope you enjoy watching it as much as we did! 

SJV Virtual Open Evening  

https://youtube.com/playlist?list=PL4U6_IdEILwrYIeEYjsLHG4DlTeurUl6M


 
 
 
 

Our Catholic School 
Within SJV this week we have been focussing on God’s message from Pope Francis;  

‘Dear brothers and sisters, be an active presence in the community’.  

We continue to strive to make SJV a safe and welcoming community, to go the ex-

tra mile for our learners. We try to be the good news for our learners so that they 

know they are unique and special in God’s eyes. 

Within our Catholic school this week the chaplaincy teams in orange, purple and blue hubs have con-

tinued to look forward to Lent. This week we are focussing on helping and supporting St Joseph’s Pen-

ny. It is an annual appeal, raising money for families across the Diocese of Salford who need help. It 

helps offer support in lots of different ways – from food parcels, to counselling sessions, from Christ-

mas presents to giving young mums and their babies somewhere safe 

to live; St Joseph’s Penny means something different to everyone they 

help. 

Within RE this week we are also looking forward to Lent to identify 

what ways we can be kind in our everyday life. We also identify how 

we can follow the example of Jesus and be that active presence in our 

community that Pope Francis spoke about. Mrs Garfin 

Forest 

School with 

Class 2 

Week Three of Forest School.  

We had a great time, despite 
the freezing cold weather 
(nothing stops us having 
fun!). Huge thanks to CAFT 
for giving us this amazing 
opportunity to get out of the 

classroom!  

Mr Wood. 



 

 

It is a key word 

sign– supported 

communication 

system based on 

British Sign Lan-

guage. All staff 

use Signalong 

and this week we 

are learning how 

to sign “Rabbit” 

Next week in school we will be celebrating Chil-

dren’s Mental Health week in partnership with 

Place 2 Be. This years’ theme is ‘Express Yourself’.  

For this year’s theme, Place2Be is encouraging chil-

dren (and adults) to explore the different ways we 

can express ourselves, and the creative ways that 

we can share our feelings, our thoughts and our 

ideas. On Friday 5th February children will be able 

to wear clothing to school that allows them to ex-

press themselves. In the afternoon they will be en-

gaged in emotional wellbeing activities. 

Stay safe.  Miss Walsh 

Just a few of our 

Stars of the Week. 

Well done to every-

one! 



 

Introducing... Mr Foden  

Role in School: Post 16 Teaching Assistant 

 

What I’ve been doing this week: This week in Post 16 we have been making bird box’s 

at Wythenshawe Park, volunteering at the ‘Bread and Butter thing’, planting Christmas 

trees at the Children’s Adventure Farm and learning what it takes to be an entrepreneur! 

What is best about being in SJV? The best thing about SJV is that we have so many 

opportunities for our pupils to use the skills they have learnt in the classroom and implement them outside of 

school, at all these amazing places we are able to visit. 

It would be even better if… We were able to spend even more time at all the places we are able to visit for 

outdoor/offsite learning. 

Hopes and dreams for the future: My dream is to be able to visit Iceland for a nice long holiday. 

How life has changed since Lockdown started……Since lockdown, I have started to get outdoors a lot 

more; going for walks and finding many amazing hidden views especially Tandle Hills looking over Manches-

ter.  

After the pandemic is over I would hope for….Everyone to be able to return to school safely and try to 

get SJV back to the way it used to be! 

Class 6 have been learning about penguins in science. This week we did an ex-

periment to demonstrate that penguin’s feathers are waterproof. The pupils 

were really engaged. Miss Shaw 
Class 6 



 


